Attachment D

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH
100 Civic Center Drive
Newport Beach, California 92660

newportbeachca.gov

Resident/Property Owner
Cannery Village

Dear Resident/Property Owner:

On April 27, 2021, the City Council approved changing the designation of 31% Street and
30™ Street, between Villa Way and Lafayette Avenue, to a two-way street.

Since the change was made, Public Works Department staff has received concerns from
locals and business owners on 31% Street that the change in circulation to a two-way
street has caused incidents of traffic conflicts, safety issues and parking problems. Staff
has reviewed the circulation and the operation of 31° Street and has determined that
traffic conditions would improve with this portion of 31* Street being restored to the

previous operation as a one-way street in the westerly direction. No changes are proposed
for 30" Street.

The City Council will be considering this item at their meeting scheduled for November
30. 2021 in the City Council Chambers, 100 Civic Center Drive, Newport Beach. If you

should have any questions regarding this meeting, please contact me at (949) 644-3329.

Sincerely,

\4%(‘1 © "7:)%‘,&,\
Antony Brine, P.E.

City Traffic Engineer

Public Works Department






